IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 18TH SEPTEMBER 2003

Item and Minute Number


Action Required
Responsible Officer
Update

Minute 29(d)

 – Fishing Rights and Surface Water Drainage
(i)

(ii)

THAT an update report regarding the fishing rights be provided at a future meeting of the Community Committee.

THAT information relating to the concerns expressed regarding the surface water drainage be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Trupi Patel
Further information to be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

Issue being progressed by the Environment Agency and a response is awaited from Peel Holdings.

Minute 29(e)

- Princes Park Masterplan
THAT an update report on the outstanding issues in relation to the BMX track be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.
Steve Jones /

Ian Walmsley
Progress to be reported at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

Minute 29(i)

- IT Facilities in Local Libraries
THAT the concerns expressed indicating that the equipment was unavailable for two hours each day rather than the 30 minutes suggested be investigated.
Robin Culpin
Personal Computers available for use as follows :






Monday

Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday
9.00 – 12.15

9.00 – 12.15

9.00 – 12.45

9.00 – 12.15

9.00 – 12.15

9.00 – 12.45
1.30 – 6.15

1.30 – 5.15

-

1.30 – 6.15

1.30 – 5.15

-




A new sign highlighting the abovementioned timetable would be displayed near to the PC’s at the earliest opportunity.

Minute 31

- Restructuring of Police Services in Salford
THAT consideration be given to the publication of the direct line number of Irlam Police Station.
Sergeant Dave Turnbull
1. Direct line number publicised in newsletter but it should be noted that the correct number to use is 872 5050.

2. That it be noted that Ward Councillors had suggested that the preferred option for the location of the new Police Station in Irlam & Cadishead was the land currently in Council ownership on Astley Road; and the second potential site, which was not in Council ownership, was Fairhills Road.



Minute 36 –

Significant Planning Applications –

300 houses on Hayes Road, Irlam
THAT the Director of Development Services be informed that the Members of the Community Committee agreed in principle to the provision of housing on Hayes Road, however, there were serious concerns with regard to traffic management in the area with specific reference to vehicles turning right into Hayes Road.
Nikki Park
E-Mail sent to the Director of Development Services and the concerns raised had been included within the Planning & Transportation Regulatory Panel Report.  Planning application approved with a condition relating to traffic management.

Minute 37(f)

- Fencing around the Old Tip, Irlam
THAT the developers of the old tip site be informed of the concerns regarding the condition of the fence.
Chris Trueblood
Fencing now completed
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